

SUSAN WULCZYN

DIRECTOR OF STUDENT SERVICES SWULCZYN@SD113A.ORG 630.257,2286 ext. 4611

August 28, 2019

Dear Parents/Guardians,

I am writing to inform you that on August 23, 2019, Governor Pritzker signed HB 3586. HB 3586 is legislation that requires all Illinois public school districts to adhere to additional requirements related to the provision of special education. At Lemont-Bromberek CSD 113A, we are committed to parents having access to the documentation necessary to meaningfully participate in their children's IEP meetings. Based on these changes, we will:

- Provide parents/guardians with "copies of all written material that will be considered by the individualized education program team at the meeting" at least three school days in advance of the IEP meeting. This will include all evaluations and collected data, and "if the student already has an IEP, a copy of all IEP components that will be discussed by the team other than the components related to the educational and related service minutes proposed for the student and the student's educational placement."
- Ensure that related service logs are available at the student's annual review or upon the request of the parent/guardian and "inform parents within 20 school days from the start of the school year or upon the establishment of an IEP of the parent's ability to request a copy of the related service logs." (Please consider this your notification.)
- "If related services required by the IEP are not provided within ten school days after the "date or frequency" set forth by the student's IEP, the District, within 3 school days, must provide the parent with notice of the District's noncompliance with the IEP and include information about the parent's ability to request compensatory services in the notice."
- HB 3586 also requires all districts to use Response to Intervention when determining special education eligibility and redefines a student's "temporary records" to include information contained in service logs.

If you have any questions or concerns about this new legislation, please feel free to contact me at 630-257-2286 extension 4611.

Thank you.

Sincerely,

Susan P. Wulczyn

Director of Student Services

Ama PWiley